Academic Senate Executive Committee Minutes
Monday, October 12, 2015
(Approved)
Call to Order

Senator Kalter called the meeting to order.
Approval of Executive Committee Minutes of September 28, 2015
Motion XLVI-20: By Senator Hoelscher, seconded by Senator Heylin, to approve the minutes. The motion was unanimously approved
Oral Communications:

Senator Kalter: I have a couple of oral communications that sort of relate to stuff on the agenda. The Sick Leave Policy, Alan Lessoff is collecting comments from the people who spoke on the Senate floor and we are hoping that will move forward to action next time. I am trying to remember what the procedure is for at the last minute taking something off the agenda if you are not ready.
Senator Johnson: Ask to table it.
Senator Kalter: Oh yeah, we could do that. Because that one has been down from the website for so long, I would like not to delay even if takes a little bit of the next two weeks to get that in order. It just seems like let’s try to get that back up. On the other hand, the Minors Policy, I am going to recommend that we wait because there were enough people who had comments, and it’s kind of complex and we are not, it’s a new policy, we are not really on a rapid timeline. I don’t think that two weeks is going to make any difference and I am hoping not by the 21st but by the early November meeting we could have that one ready to go back and go straight to action. Then one other thing. I have been bugging John Baur all summer about the Intellectual Property Policy. Senator Hoelscher will remember that one. He was sitting right here when we talked about that last time. So they have got a revision. He sent it to Cynthia and copied me on Saturday. I said to him I hate to ask you this, but could you wait two weeks for this one because it is complex enough that I wanted all of us to have a lot of time to read it, take it in and look at the stuff that we talked about last time. So that is coming not this meeting, but in two weeks to Executive Committee. Anything else, oral communications? 
Distributed Communications: 

From Susan Kalter, Senate Chairperson (Policy Review):

09.18.15.03  7.7.1 Accounts Receivable (student) (Dist. Academic Affairs)

09.18.15.04  7.7.2 Financial Aid Distribution (Dist. Academic Affairs)-Senate
09.18.15.05  7.7.3 Course Materials Fee (Dist. Academic Affairs)-Senate
09.18.15.06  7.7.4 Federal Perkins Loan (Dist. Academic Affairs)

09.18.15.07  7.7.5 Refunds (Dist. Academic Affairs)

09.18.15.08 7.7.6 Registration Blocks (Dist. Academic Affairs)

09.18.15.09 7.7.7 Student Billing (Dist. Academic Affairs) 

Senator Kalter: Alright, I am going to keep going out of order, as I usually do. When last we saw each other, we were about to talk about a group of things to be distributed to the Academic Affairs Committee and just a reminder that just because we put something on the task list doesn’t mean that it is an urgency. This part of the ongoing attempt to put things into the five-year review cycle or take them off the Senate list altogether and say, we have never looked at this. It is not really our bailiwick. That kind of thing. So for the policies that are in front of you, Accounts Receivable, Financial Aid all the way down to Student Billing, I will say right now what I am thinking about each of them, but we can talk. One option would be to send them all to Academic Affairs Committee and if they think something is a non-Senate, they can send us an advisory or something like that. My thought is that the non-Senate ones are probably the Accounts Receivable, Federal Perkins Loan, Registration Blocks and Student Billing. The Financial Aid Distribution and the Course Materials Fees, I think both of those  in one way or another relate to textbook availability or affordability and so might be interesting for Academic Affairs to be looking at right now. And then the Refunds Policy, let’s see. I am sorry; I have that down as a possible non-Senate, but I also have this question because at my university when I was an undergrad, we had a post office satellite on campus and I thought this reminds me that when students get refunds, because it had stuff in it about which address you send the refund to and that kind of thing and I thought I bet there is a lot of misdirected mail because students don’t always put their correct local address in an updated fashion. So I thought I would just throw out there I wonder if we have ever thought about having a satellite post office with post offices in the Bone with all of the students having post office boxes. I think for that policy itself, I also thought maybe this is not Senate, so let’s discuss for each of those whether we think we should route it, put it on the non-Senate agenda, etc. 

Senator Johnson: This would be just for mail from the university?

Senator Kalter: In the context that I was in as a student, it was for all mail, but it would be to solve that problem of constantly changing local addresses, potentially, and of course this is a long-term…
Senator Johnson: Bone renovation is coming up and if you want to propose the idea…

Senator Kalter: I was thinking about it that way.

President Dietz: I am not sure where you would put it.

Senator Kalter: It would be a lot of boxes; 20,000.

President Dietz: I can tell you that the renovation that is going right now, the plans have nothing to do with this.

Senator Hoelscher: It is a whole new idea.

Senator Kalter: We can just let that go into the air and go away. That is totally not feasible.

Senator Crowley: Is there another way to do it? You know, a nice way to do it might be if there was some automatic message that comes on a phone. Like pick up your check someplace. There may be another nice way in this day of technology, we don’t need hardware and walls and little boxes that we used to have as students when we were in school, but a little reminder, money waiting or something like that.
Senator Kalter: It may also be with electronic funds transfer, it is already taken care of. I don’t know.

Senator Johnson: Last semester with the LEAPForward change, they didn’t end up mailing out the refund checks. You could go the Bone and just pick yours up. That was a time thing maybe, so I don’t know how that went. I know that they did it for I think like two weeks.

Senator Crowley: In what office?

Senator Kendrick: Student Accounts over by Jimmy Johns. 

Senator Crowley: It’s ahead of our days.

Senator Johnson: I don’t know if that was successful, but if it worked for that time they did it, they could consider doing it in the future too.

Senator Ellerton: I was going to say something similar. Through some form of electronic communication, whether it be by phone or email, your check is ready. And with that option, particularly with refunds where there is money involved, direct debit and direct credit is the obvious way to go there, but not everyone will do that. I think there are too many cost implications for a physical box. The physical box, setting it up, there is a cost implication. There is for sorting and maintaining it and then what happens if they don’t pick it up. You still have to (inaudible).
Provost Krejci: I think they did the refunds in the Bone because they couldn’t get it out quick enough the way students normally would through electronic transfers, etc. So I think they prefer to just get it out to the students right away versus physically having anyone come and pick up, which has had its own set of problems. It got the money to the students quicker because they had an obstacle.
Senator Hoelscher: It is not related, but I have complained enough, I like to brag. ReggieNet seems to working fine. I thought that was important for you all to know since I was the one that brought the negative. We have had a couple of very good weeks. We hope that is going to continue.

Senator Kalter: So what do people feel about the recommendation that five of seven of these are probably non-Senate, but send Financial Aid Distributions and Course Materials, these two, to Academic Affairs. Does that sound reasonable?

Senator Daddario: Yeah, because then if those two lead to conversations that include these other ones, it will come pretty fast that we need to send the others, but those two are the most logical to send to Academic Affairs.
President Dietz: If I might make a comment about the Registration Blocks related to sending these to Academic Affairs, the wording of this, I don’t know if this allows for this or not, but we have the potential, according to this policy to put a hold on every MAP recipient for the spring semester. There are 4,300 of them; we don’t plan to do that even though owe us money for the fall semester, we are trying to hold students, Ryan and the rest of the group have been working hard to try to help lobby, as well as the rest of us on this. Right now, I think if we follow this policy to the letter, I think that we would probably put a hold on all of those people. Our plan is not to do that for the spring semester.

Senator Daddario: Does the problem go down to the definition of delinquency? Put some sort of caveat in there?

President Dietz: It might and if people who are reading this would give us permission to make exception to our own policy because we don’t consider them delinquent, though technically they owe us the money and we think we are going to get the money from the state. If the state doesn’t give us the money, they are going to owe the money.
Senator Kalter: This one of the ones I am suggesting as non-Senate, so that would be totally up to Greg Alt’s discretion.

President Dietz: We have already exercised that discretion because in the fall semester, they didn’t pay anyway and we have been carrying that. Now we are getting ready for the spring semester and I have talked to other presidents at other institutions and they are going to follow the same lead. They are not going to hard holds on folks for the spring. It does beg the question of what happens if we don’t get any money into the spring and probably all but three of the public universities are in deep trouble in March. Deep trouble as in we are not having classes anymore if we don’t have some money.

Senator Kalter: I assume that the other three are us, Edwardsville and U of I.

President Dietz: That’s right. The rest of them have been trying to, the governor is trying to and the legislature is trying to put all of us in a box and say what is the exact month, day and time you are going to close your doors. Nobody wants to say that because it may not happen, but by the same token, this is serious stuff and the group of universities that may be leading this charge harder are the privates because they all get MAP too and their cash flow is probably not as good as ours is. The community colleges are the other group. I know from the testimony last week and both before the Senate Higher Education Committee as well as before the Illinois Board of Higher Education, some of the committee colleges, if they don’t receive payments in MAP for this past fall, they will not allow those students to register next spring. The difference between the community colleges and us on the MAP is that most folks who attend the community colleges live at home or in their home and by definition, they are in the community going to college. All of our folks moved upstate, downstate, across state or somewhere and didn’t come here to enroll for a day or a month or a semester. They came to enroll for the entire academic year. So to me and to most other university presidents testifying about this we really feel it is an ethical obligation to be good on our commitment. So I think the policy is okay as long as around this table we kind of understand it. We will look at this and sometimes can make exceptions in dramatic cases like this. Just a point of information more than anything else.
Senator Kalter: Thank you. Sounds like we have agreed to send just those two, Financial Aid Distribution and Course Materials Fees to Academic Affairs and the rest. What we are doing with those non-Senate ones, for those of us who haven’t through this yet is saying we normally don’t look at these, but we are open as an Exec Committee to arguments from the campus community that we should. Sort of like what Will just said, this is really academic area broadly conceived as opposed to finances or what have you, we can reopen the question.

09.18.15.02 From Chairperson Kalter: Freedom of Information Act - Faculty-specific FOIA concerns; decisions regarding faculty/instructor FOIA policy and/or guidelines/education; clarification regarding interface with IT policies (FOIA sent by email) (Dist. Faculty Affairs)
Senator Kalter: There were a couple of things on last time’s agenda that we didn’t get to that I just wanted to bring up. The first one, as you probably know, the Freedom of Information Act controversies that have been brought up because of what is going on at U of I with Phyllis Wise’s resignation, etc., have triggered some concern that I have received from campus constituents about how do our FOIA policies interact with faculty and academic freedom issues. Actually, last year, I think we put the actual current FOIA Policy on the non-Senate list because basically that is sort of a procedures thing, but people have asked that we send to Faculty Affairs are there faculty specific or just instructor specific FOIA concerns that we need to write additional language about or clarify in some way or some sort of guidelines or education. The other thing that I asked Cynthia to put on that agenda two weeks ago was clarification regarding interface with IT policies because I think when I have heard Lisa Huson talk about this, it wasn’t entirely…Let me back up a little bit. Over the years we have always heard that if somebody needs your email, you don’t have somebody on campus who can just sneak into it and look at it. That you are basically asked can you send x, y, z emails. It is not clear from the discussions I have heard about FOIA if that is the case or not and I think that needs to be clarified. That if a FOIA request comes through, can Jay, who is the FOIA Officer, just raid into somebody’s email and bring those things out or can users of our email assume that even though we are on a company system that it is semi-private unless there is a subpoena or a FOIA request and then there would be a discussion or what have you. So I would  suggest sending those issues to distribute to Faculty Affairs for the future because obviously, they have got a lot on their plate this year. 

09.18.15.01 From Susan Kalter, Senate Chairperson, To Mark Walbert, Assoc. VP for Academic Technology: Milner Library Link Request

Senator Kalter: The third thing that we missed from two weeks ago. Some of you may remember that we had a really great discussion in the spring about how can we make our library link more prominent on the ISU home page. So I emailed Mark Walbert and I said whose arm do I need to twist? He said that you have to do research and I was like, really? So I said, Mark, with your permission, I will give everybody your email on the Executive Committee. Do we want to charge a group to do that research, do a poll of campus, or simply provide links to the dozens of higher ranked universities that don’t bury their link to their library on their website in order to make that request? So I am opening that up to you for discussion. 
Senator Hoelscher: I guess I am a little bit lost.

Senator Daddario: It is a “where is that link to the library and what is it saying about us if we don’t have it prominently displayed?”
Senator Lonbom: If you don’t know where it is, it is typed tiny at the very bottom.

Senator Daddario: This is an interesting question, because I immediately looked at all of the other State of Illinois ones and tried to find it and timed myself and if it took me more than 20 seconds I deemed that it was a problem. Here is the trick. If you do control F and find on a page, it will search and you just search for library. I do this all of the time to bypass what is a horribly designed website, which almost every university succumbs to. So I don’t even look for anything anymore.  I just control F to find it. Does anyone else do this? It is interesting. Do students do this because this is the fastest way to find it? So the link becomes symbolic more than functional.
Senator Hoelscher: Except for those who don’t even know what control F is.

Senator Kalter: Or who think visually, when they are looking at websites…

Senator Ellerton: I pull up Google and I type in Milner Library because I use it so often. I just put in M and it comes up.

Senator Hoelscher: I didn’t understand what Mark meant by you have to do research. Was he saying that you have to justify the need to have it larger? Is that what he meant?

Senator Kalter: I am not sure I understand his email either.

Senator Daddario: I read it as what do the other state universities do that would merit us to move it up.
Senator Kalter: Actually, I would like to aspire beyond our own state and the reason this came to my attention is some of my research is out of the University of Oklahoma libraries and the Oklahoma universities that I have interacted with, U of O, Oklahoma State, have their library front and center as a link and my sense is that the more research oriented you are, the more likely that is to be the case. Since we are being asked as faculty to be research oriented, I would like for us to put our money where our mouth is and the library is a really important part of campus. I was surprised that we had to do anything but ask, but I would be happy to be one of the people who contributes to a pile of links to send to, I guess it is going to the IT Stewardship Council or something, but they need justification because they have so many requests for various things on the website.

Senator Daddario: I am looking at Ivy League schools right now and none of them have the link on their main page.

Senator Kalter: Really? I can stand corrected.

Senator Lonbom: There are a couple of different models out there. If you look at Carnegie Mellon University, my alma mater, they have a really interesting way the way they have its presence. There are all kinds of great examples. This came up in our web presence group several years ago, but we got the same answer. I am not surprised to see sort of the attitude Mark expressed here. I think it’s unfortunate.  
Senator Kalter: I do too.

Senator Lonbom: But I think you have to…I think there is a lot of competition for presence on the web page.

Senator Kalter: One of the things I am concerned about, academically speaking, as we have heard recently from the library staff that the circulation of books is going down and the use of library stacks is going down in general. This kind of thing may not improve that, but we definitely have seen in the Humanities the effects of this, this sort of going away from necessary and centuries worth of knowledge that is out there and most importantly the last century where you can’t get it off copyright because you can’t get it on a pdf easily because the whole book is copyrighted, but it was one of the seminal books of that field or what have you. I think the thought when we first talked it was, let’s make it really easy for students to find because there is this kind of education piece of the home page itself. Hey, you are coming to college; here is the library. It is going to be a really important part of your education. Should we charge a committee? Should we ask Academic Affairs to do it? Should I just go in my spare time and find…
Senator Crowley: Who designs our website pages?

Provost Krejci: We have different people who design websites depending on the pages, but I am confused. I don’t think I was on that email. Was I in the loop on that email?

Senator Kalter: Which one?

Provost Krejci: That one that Mark talked about research for the library. 

Senator Kalter: I don’t think so. I think I was emailing him in the middle of July and trying not to bother you.

Provost Krejci: That’s fine. I am trying to figure out what he meant by it, but before we get people to do more work, I would like to find out more about what do you mean you have to do research because I don’t want people to go and do a lot of work when we are assuming he means one thing than the other. .

Senator Hoelscher: He may be asking us to verify that indeed the majority of the people want that, the majority of the people at ISU. That may be the research or he may be asking us to prove that that is the way it is done and so we do research outside. I agree completely. I think it is unclear what he meant.
Senator Ellerton: One of the important reasons why the library should be front and center, figuratively if not literally, is because it is more than just the hard copy books. It is all of the resources and if he was thinking of research meaning the need for books themselves as against other resources because that is what it is all about these days. We want the usage to be there and the awareness of what the library can offer. So it may be just a matter of justifying or explaining that position, but we need to find out why.
Senator Heylin: Just reading his email, he says that the target audience of the home page is potential students and their parents. He goes on to say that being said, I’d be interested to see if you have any data that shows adding a link to the MLB from this page will serve as an indication to parents of prospective students that we take intellectualism seriously as a response to your current comment.

Senator Kalter: I don’t know how to prove or disprove that one.

Senator Heylin: I think one of his points is just saying like…I think he was saying that we can take intellectualism seriously by not having it on our home page because most prospective students aren’t going to necessarily look at all of the things the library offers. They are looking at the programs, the majors, the athletics. The library is not the first thing students look at. 

Senator Kalter: We have got to direct people to the subliminal message is research. It didn’t seem like a major thing to ask. It seems buried like if you read the rest of the email, it is very much buried inside of that education, so you have to link into it or go down and read this very fine type.
President Dietz: I was going to suggest if you would be willing to send the email to Janet, she can follow up on it.
Senator Kalter: Absolutely. That would be great.
Provost Krejci: In terms of Paula’s question, there are some things that Alex can do very easily and there are some things…I don’t know. He says there is a process. If it’s data stewardship or we know why that is a problem. Let me just follow up with him because I don’t know enough about it.
Senator Kalter: Thank you very much.

Senator Crowley: I agree with you Susan to be asking this question is a very worthwhile thing and why would admissions and maps and events and employment and search A-Z is on the search. Not that anyone of those is unimportant, of course they are, but I agree with your point. It is very much buried and if you look around at some websites and I think another thing in relation, Janet, to your report the other night, we have more applicants. As we think of Illinois State University 10 years and 20 years down the road, it is possible that we are really going to come through this time better than many places and therefore it is possible that we will be getting higher level audiences who really want, I am not sure that employment tops the library. So we might want to do a little bit of thinking about what research and scholarship or some other words like this.

Senator Kalter: Just to close out my concern too, I just realized one of the reasons I first brought this up is, for those of us who are ancient and didn’t realize that once you have gotten to the library, you can type library in the URL thing. I used to go every single time to the web page and have to scroll down and I know a lot of people, who are younger than me don’t bother to do that. So when you have it in the first banner, a student who is looking for information about the library can just go click, but if they don’t see it, they are probably not going to go to the library site and that is a kind of a concern on any college campus. So that was my reasoning for going along with what Paula is saying. The easier you can make it to find, the more likely that students will find it and use it as opposed to wondering how do I go to chat with my librarian. 
Senator Hoelscher: The other question is how does the library feel about this.
Senator Lonbom: I said just a few minutes ago our web presence group a couple of years ago investigated this and the person who was the head of our information technology then, he is no longer with us, took it to someone on campus and was squished down. That’s a couple of years ago. So it is something that at one point was important, but there was no support from whoever had the power at that point in time, but is not to mean it couldn’t be looked at again.
President Dietz: I think your point was an excellent point and that is who is the audience. I think that the website, heretofore, and I haven’t been here as long as many of the rest of you have, has been prospective students. That is a huge audience for us and if we don’t hit them with what they want, they are going to want information about academic programs, housing, financial aid and what else they are going to do on campus well before they are going to say anything about a library.
Senator Kalter: We also have prospective faculty that are enormously important and I know that everybody who gets hired into the English Department eventually complains about our library resources, partly because they don’t realize how we are hooked into an Illinois state network of getting things if we don’t have it at our library, we can get it through the interlibrary loan. That to me seems like as an important audience when we are looking for prospective faculty and they don’t see it as a value. I am also hearing, when you say squished down, I don’t like the idea that they felt that way.
Senator Lonbom: It wasn’t deemed important enough. The change was never made. The library, once again, several years ago, but I agree with you. It’s important to put that up. I am thinking about graduate students too, but I am also thinking about undergrads and it may not be number one, but I think it still matters.
Senator Kalter: I think there is room; my sense is that there is room.
Provost Krejci: And I will talk to Mark and see because part of the other issue is sometimes something seems simple, but it opens up this whole thing about what that means about the web page and all that. When someone gets a no, it may be deemed not important enough. It may be there is a whole list of other…You pick out something that is attached to something else, I will look and see what the complexities are. Why this is such a big deal.  There may be a reason; I just don’t know what it is and then we will talk to people. My guess is marketing people after their research they give these recommendations potentially. Websites are notoriously difficult. The one thing you are looking for is the one thing you won’t be able to find. Anyway, I will look into it and get back to you.

10.02.15.01 From Alan Lessoff/Administrative Affairs and Budget Committee: Employee Assistance Program Policy-Revised (Information Item 10/21/15)

Senator Kalter: We can move onto the thing that is actually first on the agenda, which is from the Administrative Affairs and Budget Committee, the Employee Assistance Program Policy. This is also one of the ones that was taken off the website a while ago. We put it back on in the spring, but what you see in front of you in red is a clarification of the language that I think if I remember correctly was added as a friendly amendment in the middle of that information/action item phase and it looks like it is on the proposed agenda. Any comments about that one? 
Provost Krejci: In red? I am trying to follow you. Mine is not in color.

Senator Kalter: I am sorry. Under accessing the EAP, in the second paragraph, it should be underlined.

Provost Krejci: The change, yeah, I just wanted to make sure I wasn’t missing something.

Senator Kalter: So that will go to us as an information item next time.

Senator Krejci: I think the discussion here, if I understand it right, is that HR never requires an employee to do that, so I think they said it could have been, would not require an employee to access EAP period because they never would. Apparently the committee wanted that whole in so that is why it was left in. Because when I read it, at first I thought, can they require it, but then the voluntary piece is there, but I think everyone is happy with the way that it is.
Ms. James: I think what you are talking about is what Greg Alt suggested, but Susan said that she had heard something else when he discussed it, so they put in the extra piece.

Provost Krejci: Okay, I will talk to Tammy; I just wanted to clarify when I read it so I could understand if I knew what it meant.

From Sam Catanzaro, Asst. VP for Academic Administration: 

10.08.15.02 Minors Policy – Includes Senate Recommendations of 10/7/15 
Senator Kalter: We kind of talked about the Minors Policy that I think Senator Crowley, Senator Sanden and I think Senator Ellerton, although I can’t remember, actually Senator Daddario, because of last Exec and Senator Mattoon has said she doesn’t have anything else to add, but sort of working out the language, Senator Crowley nicely sent around some good tweaks to various pieces and some questions. I don’t, Nerida, think that I have heard from you on that little mini listserve yet. 

Senator Ellerton: I was away at a conference and my internet connection was terrible, so I haven’t caught up yet.

Senator Kalter: So what I said to people was if we can work this out by email, great. If we need to set up a meeting or meetings, great, but let’s not rush; let’s not put pressure on ourselves; let’s wait and not put this back on the agenda until it is all sewn up because it is really close. It’s really nice and close.
President Dietz: Would you take action in early November?

Senator Kalter: Yes, I would hope so. I think it is very, very close and it just needs…

President Dietz: I don’t remember the effective date of the requirement to have this, but I think we are overdue.

Senator Kalter: I don’t think that there was a requirement for this one. I think it the criminal background check.

President Dietz: Maybe that is what I am thinking of.

Senator Kalter: That we did last spring. Those are already done. One of the things at the big meeting last time that we clarified on the floor was that in the spring when we looked at the Minors Policy, we weren’t sure if faculty working in lab schools like supervising student teachers needed to have criminal background checks. That has changed in the law, so we clarified that, but also part of thing that we are trying to bat out is that for the faculty reading the policy, the faculty from the College of Ed didn’t understand, and even when I first read it as it was written had it as a question to that conference with Lisa and Wendy and Sam and so I got it clarified for myself, but didn’t think that if it is not clear to me, then it is probably not clear to everybody so let’s clarify it. So what the discussion last time brought out was that I should have been more careful about that in that conference with them. If I am still having a question about this, even though I think I know what it’s saying, let’s put it in explicitly instead implicitly.
Senator Ellerton: I think one of the problems was that there was potential confusion because there was an assumption in the phrasing that people only work in schools under certain circumstances not necessarily connected with a program and several of us pointed out that there is a requirement to work within a program in schools. I would have to get the exact quote, but that needed clarification more than just providing a link. It was actually a problematic wording there. It was in one of the earlier points when it was number 8 and number 13, I think, was the next clause. 
Senator Kalter: Whenever you get a chance, you can just send…

Senator Ellerton: Yes, that was a direct conflict of wording and when certainly one of the others raised it and I echoed it that then they responded. They being the people who developed it and said…It was clear that they didn’t realize that there were other categories of people and it really needs to spell that out more. Possibly another dot point or just list them. I couldn’t find where I fell within those categories. I understood what they were trying to say, but I couldn’t identify with which one applied to me because of that wording. So I think I will send you something.

Senator Kalter: Great.

Proposed Agenda for the Academic Senate on October 21, 2015: 

Academic Senate Meeting Agenda

Wednesday, October 21, 2015

7:00 P.M.

OLD MAIN ROOM, BONE STUDENT CENTER
Call to Order

Roll Call

Approval of Minutes of October 7, 2015

Chairperson's Remarks

Student Body President's Remarks

Administrators' Remarks

· President Larry Dietz

· Provost Janet Krejci 

· Vice President of Student Affairs Brent Paterson 

· Vice President of Finance and Planning Greg Alt
Action Item:

10.18.15.01 Sick Leave Policy - Revised (Administrative Affairs and Budget Committee)

10.18.15.03 Sick Leave Policy: Return to Work Procedures - Revised

Communications:

AP Credit - Public Act 99-0358 Sense of the Senate Resolution (Senator Ellerton)

AP Credit Sense of the Senate Resolution Information (Jonathan Rosenthal, Associate Provost for General Education)

AP Credit Policies

AP Credit – University Catalog – pg. 47

Information Items:

10.18.15.02 Employee Assistance Program Policy-Revised (Administrative Affairs and Budget Committee)

09.29.15.01 Textbook Affordability Committee Proposal (Senator Powers/Academic Affairs Committee)

10.08.15.01 Textbook Affordability Committee White Paper

Committee Reports:  

Academic Affairs Committee: Senator Gizzi
Administrative Affairs and Budget Committee: Senator Lessoff
Faculty Affairs Committee: Senator Bushell  

Planning and Finance Committee: Senator Winger 

Rules Committee: Senator Crowley 

Adjournment

Senator Kalter: It looks like we are now to the proposed agenda for the 21st and I have a couple of things here. The Textbook Affordability Committee should be an Information Item instead of an Action Item because we didn’t get to that one last time. The Sick Leave Policy is definitely an Action Item, but textbook affordability is information. We are going to remove, according to this conversation, the Minors Policy, and just put it on the following two week agenda. I also have a question about the AP credit, because I feel so bad that this has been lingering and lingering and lingering. It has been under Communications. I wonder if it is in any way appropriate to put it under Action Items so that we do the Sick Leave Policy, do the AP credit debate and then do the textbook affordability. I am wondering the Robert’s Rules about that.

Senator Powers: I would disagree and I would propose you just going out of order on the agenda or moving that communication up specifically, but putting that under Action Items, since it is not a policy; it’s more of a sense of the Senate. It would be under Communications.

Senator Kalter: Yeah, they have always been under Communications. So basically asking the body if there are objections to going out of order.

Senator Johnson: Can we just change the agenda now and move Communications up?

Senator Kalter: Cynthia, do you think that is a good idea?

Ms. James: Yeah, you can do that now. You can have this agenda any way you want it really.

Senator Kalter: Okay, then we can do that and in future agendas, we will just put it back down where it usually is. But that is great; I didn’t realize that we could just monkey with that part of it. Okay, terrific. I almost forgot to move for a motion to approve the proposed agenda. Do we have such a motion?
Motion XLVI-21: By Senator Powers, seconded by Senator Hoelscher, to approve the agenda as revised.
Senator Kalter: Any further questions, concerns, debate?

Senator Powers: So the communication will be moved before Action Items or after Action Items?

Senator Kalter: I believe that Cynthia was suggesting that we move it right after the Sick Leave Policy Action Item, right?

Ms. James: That would be appropriate.
President Dietz: I have one comment about this AP Credit issue. I know that we have talked about that a lot in here and I think the resolution is great. At last week’s IBHE meeting, the Executive Director warned against kind of going around the policy. Those are my words. He was more eloquent than that. That there were a lot of legislators who were looking at this and if they sense that institutions were going around the policy that we would see additional legislation on this. I don’t know what to do with that, but…
Senator Kalter: My sense is that Jonathan has no intention to let us go around the policy and that we have every intention to tell them that we want to.

Senator Johnson: I think it is even more important to pass it now then if they are not going to be lenient at all with it.

Senator Kalter: I do have a question. I noticed, I had asked Cynthia to put on the University Catalog page 47 last time. Mine for some reason blanked out. Did anybody else’s blank out? I got 46 and for some reason 47 didn’t show up, which was really odd.

Ms. James: 46 is the number in the catalog; 47 is the number on the web. I didn’t know which one you wanted.

Senator Kalter: The one that has the AP credit stuff on it. I just wondered if it was a fluke with my computer.

Ms. James: I only sent one page.

Senator Crowley: Should that clarification be made on this thing and 47 on the other?

Ms. James: Yes, that is what you want.

Senator Kalter: I think Will is maybe calling it up…

Senator Lonbom: It displays a little bit weird, but it will come up.

Senator Kalter: What I got had something to do with veterans.
Ms. James: I did not see that.

Senator Kalter: Yeah, I am confused because it looked like what you sent you had it as…

Ms. James: I just printed that page and it came out very small.

Senator Kalter: It may only be me that got a weird one, but let’s just make sure that…What I can do is go back to the office after this meeting and just print that out and we can send that back around again just to make sure everybody is getting the right one.

Provost Krejci: 47 on the web is the list of courses.

Senator Kalter: In other words, it’s the catalog number, not the pdf number?

Senator Crowley: And that is what it says, University Catalog.

Senator Kalter: There must be something wrong with my system that is pulling up the wrong page. The pdf that Cynthia sent, my page didn’t show the information, but I will just print it out and we can rescan it. 
The agenda, as revised, was unanimously approved.

Senator Kalter: We are actually done on time for the first time this year. Any communications?
Senator Hoelscher: Just real quick, Start Up Showcase, November 13. There is over $100,000 in prize money. I hustle as best as I can. Put it on your agenda; it’s going to be fun.

Provost Krejci: The actual 47 page, I opened it up in iBook so I could see the actual page number is that.

Senator Kalter: For some reason, I got page 46 and I have no idea why. It must be some fluke of electronic ghosts in the machine.
Adjournment
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